Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

17 January 2013 
Present: Karen O’Hanlon [Chair] (KO’H), Graham Young (GY), Colin Bennett (CB), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: Councillor Derek Rosie, PC Kenny Eccles
1. Apologies: None
2. Minutes of November meeting: KS proposed; GY seconded 
3. Matters arising :
Federation invoice: AF has made another request.
The e-mail address for contacting HCC has now been set up (howgatecc@hotmail.com)

The plans for the Mount Lothian wind farm are expected to be lodged within weeks.

Objections have been lodged by HCC to the proposed holiday chalet development on land adjacent to Roseview.

HCC has also expressed concerns to Midlothian Council over the two metre fencing that has been erected around the new houses on the Roseview site. The Council’s enforcement officer has subsequently notified that such fencing should be no more than one metre high. The developer has been asked to rectify or submit an amended application.
AF had attended the January Federation meeting. It is likely that a draft of the revised Scheme for community councils will be circulated to councils over the next month before going to public consultation.

4. Community Policing Update: PC Eccles informed the meeting that one crime had been reported in the Howgate area over November/December: theft of copper cabling from a substation at Loanstone
Seven vehicle accidents were also recorded (no serious injuries).

A new inspector, John Dryden, has been appointed in Penicuik. KO’H suggested that we might approach him to address the 2013 AGM.

5. Community Council Survey
A survey has been received from Ken Adam (Moorfoot CC), who is involved in drafting the new Scheme on behalf of the Federation, requesting information/views on community council expenditure.
AF reported that the subject had been discussed at the last Federation meeting. Although the grant received by community councils was initially based on population there appears to be no consistent basis used now. It is hoped that a consistent methodology can be agreed and introduced with the new Scheme.

Councillor Rosie suggested that some greater flexibility might emerge in future regarding the funds available to Midlothian Councillors for local environmental projects. A less rigid distinction between capital and revenue items may allow such funds to be put to a wider range of uses within communities.
6. Website and communications update.

The HCC website has been updated and re-structured.


A system is also in place to generate e-mails each month reminding residents of 
forthcoming HCC meetings.


A survey to collate views on Cauldhall has now been established using 
SurveyMonkey (https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/P7FKJKK)

SurveyMonkey will also be used to collate views on the prospective Mount Lothian 
wind farm proposals. It was also agreed that the March Howgate market would 
present a good opportunity to raise awareness of the latter and to extend the survey 
of views. It was agreed that the wording for such a survey will be discussed and 
agreed at the February HCC meeting.

7. Community Council roles/membership
KS’s agreement to be co-opted on to HCC is greatly welcomed but at least one other member is needed.

KO’H re-iterated her wish to stand down as Chair and asked that the matter be given some thought ahead of the next meeting. CB suggested that a “rolling Chair” might be the solution but KO’H doubted that this complied with the current Constitution.
8. Standing items

(a) Correspondence – KOH has circulated various emails including information circulated by Midlothian Council regarding:
(i) Changes to planning legislation laid before the Scottish Parliament
(ii) Support available to community councils re. developing renewable energy projects
(iii) PPF for Health newsletter

(iv) Consultation draft from SIGN (Scottish Intercollegiate Guidelines Network).

An acknowledgment of HCC’s objections to the holiday chalets at Roseview was received.
(b) Planning
See Item (3) re objections to Cloich and Roseview developments.

Application for a wind turbine to be located to the east of Loanstone Crossing has been lodged by Andrew Lambie (Pomathorn Farm).

AF reported on a meeting he had attended in Peebles regarding the Cloich Wind Farm development. The meeting of community council representatives had been organised by Tweed Green. Tweed Green are assuming that the proposal will be approved by Scottish Ministers and are anxious for all interested parties to start discussing the management of the potential community fund. (Tweed Green has registered itself as ‘a community’ and therefore a potential beneficiary with the developers). AF conveyed to the meeting HCC’s stance on such matters, namely that it was reluctant to enter any such discussions ahead of any planning decision being taken. AF had noted that Eddleston Community Council (the key consultee on the proposals) could not be represented at the meeting because of their own community council meeting that night.

(i) HCC Funds. Bank balance: £449.74 (following receipt of grant).
9 AOB . KS had been contacted by Colin McColl who has been granted a licence to run a radio station (Crystal Radio) based in Penicuik. Councillor Rosie added that the station would be based at the former crystal factory using a transmitter located by the cricket club.
It was agreed that AF would attempt to produce a synopsis of HCC proceedings for the Town Crier each month.
10 Date of next meeting: 21 February 2013.
